Minutes of the Cycle Islington AGM on 8th May 2019

Apologies: Anita Frizzarin, Kate Pothalingham

Minutes of previous AGM on 13th June 2018 were approved.

Treasurer’s Report

Keith Macfarlane reported on our finances for the year. We had £1171 at the start of the year and £1109 at the end. Expenditure was mostly on events and web hosting.

The report was approved.
Thanks were expressed to Keith for his work as Treasurer.

Review of the Year

Chris Kenyon presented the review

· Make the Lane on Penton Street on 17 December 2017 had a big media impact
· Future Route 2 from Tottenham Hale to Camden was announced in the spring, a bold plan which will need lots of work from us
· Bike Hangars, one of our 5 Asks, are being installed by the council. We are not happy about the price, but pleased with the speed of the roll out.
· Campaigning around the council elections in May, we organised a well-attended transport hustings in conjunction with Islington Living Streets.
· Success of our 5 Asks campaign. The asks were
1. A high quality Liveable Neighbourhood bid
2. Protected cycle tracks on main roads
3. Bike hangars
4. More ‘quick wins’ delivered
5. A Quietway 10 for the many
All the parties, including Labour, committed to all our asks.
· A Quietway petition with 2400 signatures was presented to the council in June.
· Crime & Accessibility Working Group set up with the council, police and local disability groups to fight barriers to cyclists and disabled people.
· The first School Streets were opened
· On Quietway 2 we secured an agreement from the council for an upgrade with consultation on filtering to take place over the next 6 months
· Finsbury Square - Bath Street 25m bidirectional cycle lane launched
· Make the Lane in Clerkenwell Road, the council have committed to make improvements within 2 years
· Crayons & Maps event in March developing our future vision for Islington. We have mapped out what our child-friendly, low-traffic neighbourhoods would look like.
· Old Street Roundabout removal works have begun.
· New Highbury Corner road layout finally opened on 21st April.

Our plans for 2019 have two main themes
· Child-friendly, low-traffic neighbourhoods
· Protected cycle tracks on main roads

Election of Officers
The following were proposed as officers:

LCC Co-ordinator –  Eilidh Murray
Secretary –  Liz Reiner
Treasurer – Keith Macfarlane
Committee members – Chris Kenyon, Alison Dines, Tabitha Tanqueray, Nick Kocharhook, Talia Hussain, Simon Izod, Steve Knattress

All were appointed

Guest speaker: Jeremy Vine

Jeremy described his experiences cycling in London, illustrated with photos and videos. He highlighted problem areas including Kensington High Street and Swiss Cottage. He talked about local opposition to segregated cycle lanes in Chiswick.

Jeremy said before he started cycling seven years ago he thought all we needed to do to improve safety was to change driver attitudes, not the roads. After his experience of near misses around Great Cumberland Place in particular, he realised that danger must have something to with road layout. Road layout either keeps you safe or drops you in it. He praised the work of Cllrs Webbe and Russel, who were in attendance. Councillors need to focus on road layout in the years to come.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Jeremy urged us to concentrate on the joy of cycling, of being able to move around London freely.
